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Wednesday, 14th July 2021 

 

 

To: Members of the House of Clergy in Bolton Deanery  

 

 

Dear Colleague, 

 

 

House of Clergy in Bolton Deanery  

Election of Seven members to Diocesan Synod 

 

As the number of nominations received (4) was less than the number of places to be 

filled (7), it has not been necessary to conduct an election.  

 

I therefore declare that:  

 

   The Revd Fayaz Adman 

The Revd Canon Dr Christopher Bracegirdle 

The Revd Simon Cook 

The Revd Tony Davies 

   

   

will serve on Diocesan Synod for the period 1st August 2021 – 31st July 2024. 

 

I will write to the Deanery Synod in due course to highlight the need for the current (3) 

casual vacancies to be filled at the next Deanery Synod meeting and prior to the next 

scheduled session of Diocesan Synod in October. 

 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

The Reverend Alan J. Simpson,  

Diocesan Governance Manager and Electoral Registration Officer, on 

behalf of the Presiding Officer, Helen Platts. 
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Wednesday, 14th July 2021 

 

 

To: Members of the House of Clergy in Bury and Rossendale Deanery  

 

 

Dear Colleague, 

 

 

House of Clergy in Bury and Rossendale Deanery  

Election of Six members to Diocesan Synod 

 

As the number of nominations received (4) was less than the number of places to be 

filled (6), it has not been necessary to conduct an election.  

 

I therefore declare that:  

 

   The Revd Shaun Conlon 

The Revd Julian Heaton 

The Revd Canon Dr Rachel Mann 

The Revd Paul Sumsion 

   

will serve on Diocesan Synod for the period 1st August 2021 – 31st July 2024. 

 

I will write to the Deanery Synod in due course to highlight the need for the current (2) 

casual vacancies to be filled at the next Deanery Synod meeting and prior to the next 

scheduled session of Diocesan Synod in October. 

 

 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

The Reverend Alan J. Simpson,  

Diocesan Governance Manager and Electoral Registration Officer, on 

behalf of the Presiding Officer, Helen Platts. 
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Wednesday, 14th July 2021 

 

 

To: Members of the House of Clergy in Manchester North and East Deanery  

 

 

Dear Colleague, 

 

 

House of Clergy in Manchester North and East Deanery  

Election of Six members to Diocesan Synod 

 

As the number of nominations received (4) was less than the number of places to be 

filled (6), it has not been necessary to conduct an election.  

 

 

I therefore declare that:  

 

The Revd Helen Scanlan     

The Revd Craig Smith 

The Revd Daniel Valentine 

The Revd Andrew Wickens 

 

   

will serve on Diocesan Synod for the period 1st August 2021 – 31st July 2024. 

 

I will write to the Deanery Synod in due course to highlight the need for the current (2) 

casual vacancies to be filled at the next Deanery Synod meeting and prior to the next 

scheduled session of Diocesan Synod in October. 

 

 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

The Reverend Alan J. Simpson,  

Diocesan Governance Manager and Electoral Registration Officer, on 

behalf of the Presiding Officer, Helen Platts. 

 

http://www.manchester.anglican.org/
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Wednesday, 14th July 2021 

 

 

To: Members of the House of Clergy in Manchester South and Stretford Deanery  

 

 

Dear Colleague, 

 

 

House of Clergy in Manchester South and Stretford Deanery  

Election of Eight members to Diocesan Synod 

 

As the number of nominations received (4) was less than the number of places to be 

filled (8), it has not been necessary to conduct an election.  

 

 

I therefore declare that:  

 

The Revd Andrew Bennison 

The Revd Canon Lisa Battye    

The Revd Steven Hilton 

The Revd Grace Thomas 

 

   

will serve on Diocesan Synod for the period 1st August 2021 – 31st July 2024. 

 

I will write to the Deanery Synod in due course to highlight the need for the current (4) 

casual vacancies to be filled at the next Deanery Synod meeting and prior to the next 

scheduled session of Diocesan Synod in October. 

 

 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

The Reverend Alan J. Simpson,  

Diocesan Governance Manager and Electoral Registration Officer, on 

behalf of the Presiding Officer, Helen Platts. 
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Wednesday, 14th July 2021 

 

 

To: Members of the House of Clergy in Oldham and Ashton Deanery  

 

 

 

Dear Colleague, 

 

 

House of Clergy in Oldham and Ashton Deanery  

Election of Eight members to Diocesan Synod 

 

As the number of nominations received (9) was more than the number of places to be 

filled (8), it was necessary to conduct an election.  

 

I therefore declare that those candidates with their names highlighted in the table below 

in bold red text will serve on Diocesan Synod for the period 1st August 2021 – 31st July 

2024:  

 

 

RESULT OF ELECTION 

 

CANDIDATES NUMBER OF VOTES 

 

David Austin 

 

17 

 

Katy Cunliffe 

 

21 

 

Liz Devall 

 

17 

 

Joanna Farnworth  

 

19 

 

Paul Monk 

 

18 

 

Denise Owen  

 

19 

 

David Penny 

 

18 

 

Daniel Ramble 

 

14 

 

Amy-Elizabeth Sheridan 

 

10 

 

 

 

 

http://www.manchester.anglican.org/


Yours sincerely, 

 

 

The Reverend Alan J. Simpson,  

Diocesan Governance Manager and Electoral Registration Officer, on 

behalf of the Presiding Officer, Helen Platts. 
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Wednesday, 14th July 2021 (Reissued, Thursday, 15th July 2021) 

 

 

To: Members of the House of Clergy in Rochdale Deanery  

 

 

Dear Colleague, 

 

 

                            House of Clergy in Rochdale Deanery  

                           Election of Five members to Diocesan Synod (*AMENDED) 

 

As the number of nominations received (5) was the same as the number of places to be 

filled (5), it has not been necessary to conduct an election.  

 

 

I therefore declare that:  

 

The Revd Ian Bullock 

The Revd Rachel Battershell 

The Revd Alison Bailie 

*The Revd Michael Read    

The Revd Canon Karen Smeeton 

   

 

 

will serve on Diocesan Synod for the period 1st August 2021 – 31st July 2024. 

 

 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

The Reverend Alan J. Simpson,  

Diocesan Governance Manager and Electoral Registration Officer, on 

behalf of the Presiding Officer, Helen Platts. 

 

http://www.manchester.anglican.org/
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Wednesday, 14th July 2021 

 

 

To: Members of the House of Clergy in Salford and Leigh Deanery  

 

 

Dear Colleague, 

 

House of Clergy in Salford and Leigh Deanery  

Election of six members to Diocesan Synod 

 

As the number of nominations received (7) was more than the number of places to be 

filled (6), it was necessary to conduct an election.  

 

I therefore declare that those candidates with their names highlighted below in bold red 

text will serve on Diocesan Synod for the period 1st August 2021 – 31st July 2024:  

 

 

RESULT OF ELECTION 

 

CANDIDATES NUMBER OF VOTES 

 

Daniel Burton 

 

31 

 

Anne Edwards 

 

29 

 

Clive Hamilton 

 

26 

 

Colin Pearson  

 

27 

 

Jeremy Sheehy 

 

15 

 

Falak Sher 

 

23 

 

Gareth Thomas  

 

28 

 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

The Reverend Alan J. Simpson,  

Diocesan Governance Manager and Electoral Registration Officer, on 

behalf of the Presiding Officer, Helen Platts. 

http://www.manchester.anglican.org/
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Wednesday, 14th July 2021 

 

 

To: Members of the House of Laity in Bolton Deanery  

 

 

Dear Colleague, 

 

 

House of Laity in Bolton Deanery  

Election of Eleven members to Diocesan Synod 

 

As the number of nominations received (4) was less than the number of places to be 

filled (11), it has not been necessary to conduct an election.  

 

I therefore declare that:  

 

    Mrs Pam Davies 

                Mr Stephen Hamer 

     Mr Keith Lewis 

    Mrs Jill Pilling    

   

 

will serve on Diocesan Synod for the period 1st August 2021 – 31st July 2024. 

 

I will write to the Deanery Synod in due course to highlight the need for the current (7) 

casual vacancies to be filled at the next Deanery Synod meeting and prior to the next 

scheduled session of Diocesan Synod in October. 

 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

The Reverend Alan J. Simpson,  

Diocesan Governance Manager and Electoral Registration Officer, on 

behalf of the Presiding Officer, Helen Platts. 
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Wednesday, 14th July 2021 

 

 

To: Members of the House of Laity in Bury and Rossendale Deanery  

 

 

Dear Colleague, 

 

 

House of Laity in Bury and Rossendale Deanery  

Election of Eight members to Diocesan Synod 

 

As the number of nominations received (6) was less than the number of places to be 

filled (8), it has not been necessary to conduct an election.  

 

I therefore declare that:  

 

   Mr Philip Gooderson 

               Mr Alistair Finneron 

    Mrs Barbara Taylor 

                                Mr Alan Thew 

    Mr Joseph Walk 

   Mr Lawrence Yarwood    

   

 

will serve on Diocesan Synod for the period 1st August 2021 – 31st July 2024. 

 

I will write to the Deanery Synod in due course to highlight the need for the current (2) 

casual vacancies to be filled at the next Deanery Synod meeting and prior to the next 

scheduled session of Diocesan Synod in October. 

 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

The Reverend Alan J. Simpson,  

Diocesan Governance Manager and Electoral Registration Officer, on 

behalf of the Presiding Officer, Helen Platts. 
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Wednesday, 14th July 2021 

 

 

To: Members of the House of Laity in Manchester North and East Deanery  

 

 

Dear Colleague, 

 

 

House of Laity in Manchester North and East Deanery  

Election of Five members to Diocesan Synod 

 

As the number of nominations received (4) was less than the number of places to be 

filled (5), it has not been necessary to conduct an election.  

 

I therefore declare that:  

 

   Dr Zeno Hendrik Carpentier Alting 

                                Mrs Diane Carr                

                                Ms Ruth Chadwick 

   Mr Derek Urhoghide 

  

   

will serve on Diocesan Synod for the period 1st August 2021 – 31st July 2024. 

 

I will write to the Deanery Synod in due course to highlight the need for the current (1) 

casual vacancy to be filled at the next Deanery Synod meeting and prior to the next 

scheduled session of Diocesan Synod in October. 

 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

The Reverend Alan J. Simpson,  

Diocesan Governance Manager and Electoral Registration Officer, on 

behalf of the Presiding Officer, Helen Platts. 

 

http://www.manchester.anglican.org/
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Wednesday, 14th July 2021 

 

 

To: Members of the House of Laity in Manchester South and Stretford Deanery  

 

 

Dear Colleague, 

 

 

House of Laity in Manchester South and Stretford Deanery  

Election of Seven members to Diocesan Synod 

 

As the number of nominations received (9) was more than the number of places to be 

filled (7), it was necessary to conduct an election.  

 

I therefore declare that those candidates with their names highlighted in the table below 

in bold red text will serve on Diocesan Synod for the period 1st August 2021 – 31st July 

2024:  

 

 

RESULT OF ELECTION 

 

CANDIDATES NUMBER OF VOTES 

 

Philip Billson 

 

27 

 

Jeff Dunkerley 

 

30 

 

Sylvester During 

 

26 

 

Basil Fox 

 

20 

 

Philip Geldard 

 

32 

 

Diana Kloss 

 

22 

 

Addy Lazz-Onyenobi 

 

26 

 

Hyacinth Lightbourne 

 

31 

 

Yvonne Mackereth 

 

28 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.manchester.anglican.org/


Yours sincerely, 

 

 

The Reverend Alan J. Simpson,  

Diocesan Governance Manager and Electoral Registration Officer, on 

behalf of the Presiding Officer, Helen Platts. 
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Wednesday, 14th July 2021 

 

 

To: Members of the House of Laity in Oldham and Ashton Deanery  

 

 

Dear Colleague, 

 

 

House of Laity in Oldham and Ashton Deanery  

Election of Eleven members to Diocesan Synod 

 

As the number of nominations received (7) was less than the number of places to be 

filled (11), it has not been necessary to conduct an election.  

 

I therefore declare that:  

 

   Mr Eric Bynon 

   Mrs Elizabeth Dent 

   Mr Robert Knotts 

   Mr David Hughes 

   Mrs Barbara Micklewaite 

   Mrs Jan Ratcliffe 

   Mr Duncan Ross 

  

   

will serve on Diocesan Synod for the period 1st August 2021 – 31st July 2024. 

 

I will write to the Deanery Synod in due course to highlight the need for the current (4) 

casual vacancy to be filled at the next Deanery Synod meeting and prior to the next 

scheduled session of Diocesan Synod in October. 

 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

The Reverend Alan J. Simpson,  

Diocesan Governance Manager and Electoral Registration Officer, on 

behalf of the Presiding Officer, Helen Platts. 
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Wednesday, 14th July 2021 

 

 

To: Members of the House of Laity in Rochdale Deanery  

 

 

Dear Colleague, 

 

 

                             House of Laity in Rochdale Deanery 

Election of Five members to Diocesan Synod 

 

As the number of nominations received (1) was less than the number of places to be 

filled (5), it has not been necessary to conduct an election.  

 

I therefore declare that:  

 

    Mrs Susan Haworth 

  

   

will serve on Diocesan Synod for the period 1st August 2021 – 31st July 2024. 

 

I will write to the Deanery Synod in due course to highlight the need for the current (4) 

casual vacancy to be filled at the next Deanery Synod meeting and prior to the next 

scheduled session of Diocesan Synod in October. 

 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

The Reverend Alan J. Simpson,  

Diocesan Governance Manager and Electoral Registration Officer, on 

behalf of the Presiding Officer, Helen Platts. 
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Wednesday, 14th July 2021 

 

 

To: Members of the House of Laity in Salford and Leigh Deanery  

 

 

Dear Colleague, 

 

 

                             House of Laity in Salford and Leigh Deanery 

Election of Eight members to Diocesan Synod 

 

 

As the number of nominations received (8) was the same as the number of places to be 

filled (8), it has not been necessary to conduct an election.  

 

I therefore declare that:  

 

    Mr Anthony Aspden 

    Mr Ian Holdcroft 

    Mrs Jane Jones 

    Canon Richard Lewis 

    Mrs Emma Turton 

    Mrs Jennifer Williams 

    Mr Neil Worthington 

    Mr Alan Wright 

  

   

will serve on Diocesan Synod for the period 1st August 2021 – 31st July 2024. 

 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

The Reverend Alan J. Simpson,  

Diocesan Governance Manager and Electoral Registration Officer, on 

behalf of the Presiding Officer, Helen Platts. 

 

http://www.manchester.anglican.org/

